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WITHALL PRAYING FOR US, THAT GOD WOULD OPEN UNTO US A DOOR OF UTTERANCE, 
TO SPEAK THE MYSTERY OF CHRIST – COLOSSIANS 4:3 

Hello	from	the	Hoffman	family,		
	
Time	marches	on,	pun	intended,	as	we	go	into	another	month.	March	seems	to	be	a	popular	month	for	
birthdays	in	our	church.	At	the	beginning	of	each	month	we	have	everyone	who	has	a	birthday	that	month,	
come	to	the	front	of	church	so	we	can	sing	to	him	or	her.	Last	Sunday	we	had	ten	people	come	up	for	
birthdays;	it	was	quite	the	fun	time	calling	out	some	people	that	were	trying	to	hide	so	they	didn’t	have	to	go	
up	front	with	everyone	else.			
	
February,	once	again,	was	a	good	month	for	church.	We	have	been	consistently	packed	out	with	only	a	few	
seats	open.	Every	single	week	seems	to	bring	more	and	more	visitors.	We’ve	had	some	come	for	a	few	weeks	
and	we’ve	had	some	that	really	enjoy	it	and	stick	with	us.	The	mix	of	people	we	have	here	is	incredible	as	well.	
Christians	from	Africa,	Europe,	Asia,	the	Caribbean,	South	America	and	the	States	are	all	in	church	and	serving	
the	Lord	here	in	Belgium.	Our	church	has	adopted	a	theme	over	the	last	few	years,	and	we	say	it	every	time	
before	the	service	starts.	We	say,	“God	is	good	all	the	time,	and	all	the	time	God	is	good.”	Last	month,	one	
young	couple	in	church	suffered	a	miscarriage	late	into	her	pregnancy	of	their	first	child.	As	I	was	talking	to	
him,	he	told	me,	‘Pastor,	I	don’t	know	what’s	going	on,	but	I	do	know	that	God	is	good	all	the	time	and	all	the	
time	God	is	good.’	Some	of	the	people	are	starting	to	reach	a	deeper	plane	in	their	walk	with	God	and	it’s	a	
blessing	to	see.	
	
We	had	a	baptism	last	month	as	well.	Angelica	has	been	saved	for	a	bit,	but	she	told	me	that	she	was	
struggling	with	not	being	baptized	and	that	she	needed	to	get	baptized.	Her	mom	watched	from	Texas	and	
was	so	excited	for	her.	We	know	that	eventually	some	valleys	will	come,	but	we’re	enjoying	the	good	times	
with	God!		
	
Thank	you	for	all	you	do	for	us,	to	keep	us	here	in	Belgium.	We	are	so	thankful	that	we	get	be	one	of	your	
missionaries.	Even	with	all	the	craziness	of	what	is	going	on	in	the	world,	we	know	that	God	wins	in	the	end	
and	we	really	don’t	need	to	worry.		
	

In	Christ,		
The	Hoffmans	to	Belgium	

Brent,	Jen,	Gabby,	Joab,	Keira,	Vienna	and	Judah	
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